State Caphoh
P.O. Box 542845
Sacramanto, CA 94249-0053
{F16) 318-2053

E-Mall:
gearge.nakano & asm.ca.gov

Diatrict Office:
1217 El Prado Avanue
Tomence, CA 80507

(310} 7E2-1553

February 18, 2003

Dr. Don Nakamishi

UCLA Asian American Studies Center
3230 Campbell Hall, Box 951546

Los Angeles, CA 90095-1546

Dear Dr. Nakanishi:

; Plaga
Rexlonidp Beach, Torrmnce, MWMMWHI

COMMITTEES:
« Chair. Budge! Subcommites on
Srate Administralion

%-m Intarmet Medla
= Buggel
* Inaurance
* Aules
* Transporiation
= Yelarans Aflsirs
SELECT COMMITTEES:
= Chalr, Asrospace Industry
* Biotachnology
= Coastsl Protection
-Eﬁenuwnandhm

= Hate Crimaa

tﬂirmufEleHmncwpe
r

JOINT COMMITTEE:
* To Develop a Master Plan
nl'urEMm

* Rules

As the inaugural Chair of the California Asian Pacific Islander Legislative Caucus, I am
writing today to give my full support to the University of California Los Angeles

(UCLA) Faculty Diversity Initiative.

California has become an increasingly diverse state. Over half of the state’s population
are ethnic minorities and a greater percentage are enrolling in our public education
systern. Our universities should reflect this change through research programs and
curriculum. We must also epcourage the employment of faculty who take interest in

teaching about our ethnic communities.

Our public universities are essential to the future success of our state. We can only
benefit by increasing diverse faculty to prepare the next generation of Californians. The
four UCLA Ethnic Studies Organized Research Units are the ideal entities to meet this

important challenge. I wholeheartedly support the UCLA Diversity Initiative.

Sincerely,

(Pherge A

GEORGE NAKANO
Assemblymember, 53" District



